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Maple Ridge Council Holds Special Meeting To Discuss Letter From Minister Rich Coleman 

Maple Ridge, BC: On Wednesday, March 16, 2016 Maple Ridge Council held a Special Council 

Meeting, following up on an urgent matter that came before them at the Monday, March 14 

Workshop Meeting. 

 

At the Monday, March 14 meeting Chief Administrative Officer Ted Swabey made a presentation 

to Council outlining the timeline relating to the BC Housing proposal to purchase the Quality Inn 

and to convert it into a supportive housing facility.  Council was concerned because of 

comments that were made on social media by MLA Doug Bing that indicated that he was not 

supportive of the Quality Inn location and that the local MLAs were not on board with the 

Provincial Government’s plan and this was creating uncertainty in the community. 

 

Council passed a motion at the Monday, March 14 Workshop that a letter be sent to Minister 

Rich Coleman asking for clarity because the extension of the interim shelter and the supportive 

housing proposal for the Quality Inn are Provincial initiatives. 

 

The formal reply from the Minister was received on Wednesday and Council called a special 

meeting, on short notice, to discuss the letter. The letter, which is attached to this release, 

reaffirmed the Ministers’ commitment that the Quality Inn location is the best location. 

 

In his letter Minister Coleman says, “We have committed to a public information session where 

RainCity Housing and BC Housing can respond to the community on the operational aspects of 

the Quality Inn.” The letter did not include any comments relating to the local MLAs’ position on 

the Province’s offer relating to the Quality Inn supportive housing proposal. 



 

On Wednesday, March 16, Council discussed the response and passed the following motions; 

“That before proceeding further with its proposal to provide supportive housing in Maple Ridge, 

the Provincial Government commit to including in its public forum, information about the design 

and operations of the facility, and an opportunity for the public to ask questions and receive 

answers.”  

 

“That before proceeding further with its proposal to provide supportive housing in Maple Ridge, 

the Provincial Government confirm that MLA Doug Bing and MLA Marc Dalton are supportive of 

the Quality Inn location.”  

 

The first motion was in response to concerns that were expressed by the community that the 

proposed information session would be an ‘open house’ format rather than have a question and 

answer format. The second motion seeks to get a formal position from each of the local MLAs 

relating to the supportive housing project proposal from BC Housing. 

 

After the motions were passed, Council opened the floor for questions and for the next two 

hours heard questions and comments from the public. 

 

Council heard comments relating to the impacts of locating the supportive housing facility at the 

Quality Inn location including specific concerns on issues such as:  

- The lack of consultation with the residents and local businesses. 

- The security and safety of the neighbourhood. 

- The operational model of the facility. 

- The number of beds proposed versus the current number of people needing housing. 

- The health care supports that would be provided at the facility. 

- The impact of losing the hotel rooms to the local economy. 

- Concerns that the facility would attract people from other regions to Maple Ridge. 

- The process going forward. 

Most of the questions that were asked related to matters that are the responsibility of the 

Provincial Government and BC Housing.  City Council committed to ensuring that the questions 

would be forwarded to BC Housing so that they can be addressed at the community forum that 

is being planned.  The date, time and location of the BC Housing community forum has not been 

announced. Council committed to ensuring that when the details are announced, the City will 

share the information widely across all communications channels. 
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